 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Society for Reformation Research

Board Meeting
27 October 2006, Salt Lake City, 

The meeting was called to order at noon by President Raymond Mentzer.  

1.  Approval of the Minutes

 The minutes of the previous meeting were approved unanimously following a motion by Anne Jacobson Schutte.

The minutes had previously been amended, through email communication, showing the reelection of Peter Auksi and Maureen Thum to a three year, rather than one year, post as program chairs for Kalamazoo.

2.  Nominating Committee


The slate of nominees for 2007 was discussed:


Treasurer – Janis M. Gibbs and J. Jeffrey Tyler (nominated for re-election)


Recording Secretary – W. Bradford Smith


Executive Council – Jeffrey Watt


Nominating Committee – Peter Dykema

Anne Jacobson Schutte moved that the slate of nominees be approved.  The slate was approved by acclamation.


3.  Membership and Treasurer’s Report.


Please see attached reports.


The Chrisman Fellowship fund drive continues


The price of the journal is going up

There are current difficulties setting up a new account because of provisions in the Patriot Act. 

4.  Nischan Award and Chrisman Award

The Nishan Award for 2006 was given to Helen Nader

The Award committee will review applications for the Chrisman Fellowship in 2007.

5.  Archiv for Reformation History Report


Please see attached report

Susan and Anne reminded the panel that their terms as Co-editors expires in 2010, and that they will not seek or accept appointment to a third term.  Consequently, the board should begin thinking about an orderly turn over.

6.  Programming: SCSC, Kalamazoo and AHA/ASCH affiliation


a.  
SCSC program theme for 2007

Susan Boettcher announced that the theme for the SRR panels at the 2007 SCSC conference would be “Encounters with the Other.”


b.
Dealing with cancellations

Discussion of difficulties created by the large number of cancellations at the Salt Lake City Conference.  Various remedies were considered, but no decision was made as to an effective way of dealing with the problem.


c.  
Peter Auksi reported on the Kalamazoo conference.  He described the difficulties organizing session, since proposals need to be submitted nearly a year in advance, shortly after the conclusion of the conference.

7. Geneva 8-11 July 2009 – SRR sessions

SCSC will meet at Geneva in May to coincide with the 500 year anniversary of Calvin’s birth.  Concerns were raised about how many people would be able to attend.  Even if they were reimbursed for their trip by their home institution, they would likely not be able to attend the October 2008 meeting because it would fall under the same fiscal year.  SRR will organize sessions for the Geneva 2009 SCSC meeting

In addition, the Genevan Institut de L’Histoire de la Reformation is organizing a Calvin conference which will occur 24-27 May, immediately after the SCSC gathering.  SRR has been asked to organize several sessions.  Ray Mentzer will serve as SRR program chair for these sessions.

8.  CIHEC

Ray Mentzer is the new SRR representative to the Commission Internationale d’Histoire et d’Etude du Christianisme.  He replaces Bob Kingdon, who served in this capacity for the past decade.  The CIHEC organizes and sponsors international conferences on a variety of subjects relating to the History of Christianity.

9.  SRR Archives

The SRR archives are being reconstructed at Hope College.  Materials related to the history of the society should be sent to Jeffrey Tyler.

10.  SRR listserv

Susan Boettcher reported that she is examining the possibility of setting up a listserv for the Society.  University of Texas would be willing to support the network.

11.  Review of SRR Bylaws 

In 2006/2007 we will begin a review of the SRR bylaws.  Suggestions for changes will be considered at the 2007 meeting.

12.  Other business 

There was a brief discussion of issues concerning the publication schedule of the Literaturbericht and relations between the German and American editorial boards of the Archiv.
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General Business Meeting
28 October 2006, Salt Lake City, 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 AM by President Raymond Mentzer.  

1.  Approval of the Minutes

 The minutes of the previous meeting were approved unanimously following a motion by Anne Jacobson Schutte.

The minutes had previously been amended, through email communication, showing the reelection of Peter Auksi and Maureen Thum to a three year, rather than one year, post as program chairs for Kalamazoo.

2.  Nominating Committee


The slate of nominees for 2007 was discussed:


Treasurer – Janis M. Gibbs and J. Jeffrey Tyler (nominated for re-election)


Recording Secretary – W. Bradford Smith


Executive Council – Jeffrey Watt


Nominating Committee – Peter Dykema

Anne Jacobson Schutte moved that the slate of nominees be approved.  The slate was approved by acclamation.


3.  Membership and Treasurer’s Report.


Please see attached reports.


The Chrisman Fellowship fund drive continues


The price of the journal is going up

There are current difficulties setting up a new account because of provisions in the Patriot Act. 

4.  Nischan Award and Chrisman Award

The Nishan Award for 2006 was given to Helen Nader

The Award committee will review applications for the Chrisman Fellowship in 2007.

5.  Archiv for Reformation History Report


Please see attached report

Susan and Anne reminded the panel that their terms as Co-editors expires in 2010, and that they will not seek or accept appointment to a third term.  Consequently, the board should begin thinking about an orderly turn over.

6.  Programming: SCSC, Kalamazoo and AHA/ASCH affiliation


a.  
SCSC program theme for 2007

Susan Boettcher announced that the theme for the SRR panels at the 2007 SCSC conference would be “Encounters with the Other.”


b.
Dealing with cancellations

Discussion of difficulties created by the large number of cancellations at the Salt Lake City Conference.  Various remedies were considered, but no decision was made as to an effective way of dealing with the problem.


c.  
Peter Auksi reported on the Kalamazoo conference.  He described the difficulties organizing session, since proposals need to be submitted nearly a year in advance, shortly after the conclusion of the conference.

7. Geneva 8-11 July 2009 – SRR sessions

SCSC will meet at Geneva in May to coincide with the 500 year anniversary of Calvin’s birth.  Concerns were raised about how many people would be able to attend.  Even if they were reimbursed for their trip by their home institution, they would likely not be able to attend the October 2008 meeting because it would fall under the same fiscal year.  SRR will organize sessions for the Geneva 2009 SCSC meeting

In addition, the Genevan Institut de L’Histoire de la Reformation is organizing a Calvin conference which will occur 24-27 May, immediately after the SCSC gathering.  SRR has been asked to organize several sessions.  Ray Mentzer will serve as SRR program chair for these sessions.

8.  CIHEC

Ray Mentzer is the new SRR representative to the Commission Internationale d’Histoire et d’Etude du Christianisme.  He replaces Bob Kingdon, who served in this capacity for the past decade.  The CIHEC organizes and sponsors international conferences on a variety of subjects relating to the History of Christianity.

9.  SRR Archives

The SRR archives are being reconstructed at Hope College.  Materials related to the history of the society should be sent to Jeffrey Tyler.

10.  SRR listserv

Susan Boettcher reported that she is examining the possibility of setting up a listserv for the Society.  University of Texas would be willing to support the network.

11.  Review of SRR Bylaws 

In 2006/2007 we will begin a review of the SRR bylaws.  Suggestions for changes will be considered at the 2007 meeting.

12.  Other business 

There was a brief discussion of issues concerning the publication schedule of the Literaturbericht and relations between the German and American editorial boards of the Archiv.
